MSFA EMS Committee Meeting

March 16, 2019
Meeting was called to order at 1250 hours by Chair Eric Smothers.  He thanked Talbot County for hosting the meeting at Oxford Fire Company.  Steve Mroczek welcomed everyone.    
Linda Dousa passed around the sign in sheet and asked everyone to verify that the information is correct.
Chair report:  Eric thanked Rick for running the last meeting while he was on vacation.   
Association Officers:  none present. 
SEMSAC:  Linda Dousa stated they met a few weeks ago.  Dr. Delbridge (the MIEMSS Executive Director) was introduced and has hit the ground running.  Eric discussed the 50/50 grant process and the fact the funding hasn’t been increased since it began in 1992.  Because of this, funds to support grants have dropped significantly.  Regional Affairs is working on trying to get additional funding for the program.  This grant funding comes out of the MIEMSS operating budget and realize the funding needs to be increased.  
 
ALS Sub Committee:  Marianne Warehime not present.
BLS Sub Committee:  Chris St John stated they are watching what’s going on.
Standards:  John Sullivan nothing to report.
VAIP:  Charlie Simpson was not present but sent a written report (attached).  Linda Dousa stated the group met via conference call a few weeks ago.  At that time, they went line by line over the current VAIP standard that was updated with the current protocols.  The group is looking at revamping the entire process to include having jurisdictions develop their own inspection program to be vetted by MIEMSS.  There was concern about this process and making sure jurisdictions are completing inspections.  There was also discussion of why big jurisdictions aren’t participating.  The main issues with those not participating are the quantity and placement of equipment as well as the time it takes to complete the inspection.  Bob McHenry from Montgomery suggested this become a group effort with the Maryland Fire Chiefs Association to move the process forward.  
MIEMSS:  Dr. Tim Chizmar thanked everyone for the cake for his birthday.  He provided the following updates:
· Welcomed Dr. Delbridge on February 13 

· Clay Stamp is the new EMS Board Chairman.

· EMS Medical Director symposium will be held on April 10th at Sykesville.  Two out of state speakers are Dr. Ling (review of multiple MCIs) and Lee Garner (patient safety and change management for EMS).
· Active Assailant Interdisciplinary Workgroup held a conference on February 22.  Many of the subcommittees are currently bringing recommendations and changes forward.  

· Opioid crisis is not decreasing but they are seeing a flattening of opioid overdose cases.  Department of Health is encouraging the sharing of data with health departments.  MIEMSS AG Monty Magee will provide legal memo/documentation if needed for your local attorneys – to help facilitate this interaction.
· Some council meetings show drug shortages; ketamine, diltiazem, prefilled 1:10000 epi (memo will be going out).  Safe Change Solutions is a company located in Cambridge that can help jurisdictions with shortages.  Information has been sent to the different councils and JAC.
· CRISP applications have been sent to all jurisdictions.  Several have been completed with other in process.  First phase EMS QA and Medical Director to have access to CRISP.  Second phase will integrate eMEDS into CRISP.  Third phase will be projected to bring CRISP data into eMEDS.  

· Protocol is over 500 pages and can no longer be condensed into the pocket protocols.  MIEMSS is working on a protocol field operations guide.  After this step, they will also work toward development of a phone app.  This will encourage use in real time while treating patients in the field.  The larger protocol book will still have a place, but we need something in the field that is more accessible for EMS clinicians to use.  He is also talking to Dr. Delbridge about protocol review timelines.  We want to keep our system as up-to-date as possible as new scientific literature emerges.  
· Medicare ET3 release (ET3 – triage/treat/transport).  Under a pilot program, Medicare will compensate for treatment on scene, transport to ED or alternative destinations at the same level of reimbursement.  Medicare will initially select 40 pilot jurisdictions.  MIEMSS will closely monitor this and try to facilitate cooperation among Maryland jurisdictions in this project.
· VAIP – referenced the concerns noted in VAIP report.  Also notes that if equipment is carried on a supervisor car (vs ambulance), we need to ensure supervisor car is  on scene in reasonable time frame.  More details to follow as VAIP workgroup progresses.
· MIEMSS is following felony assault bill for all hospital personnel.  He is asking for EMS support for our hospital partners.
· AEMT – Region 5 council has submitted a resolution opposing AEMT.  He will check to see where the other regions stand.  There was discussion by the group of some areas using AEMT as a cost cutting effort between BLS and ALS certifications.  Some of the AEMT additional skills can be optional supplemental protocols for BLS providers.  MFRI stated we need to think about who would do the educational portion, both initial certification and recertification processes.  There is also a clinical component for the initial certification that would have to have the backing of hospitals.  It’s unknown how many providers would be willing to participate.  
· The hospital alert system is broken.  ED waits are the worst in the country.  Overcrowding is an issue.  ED volumes are decreasing but the length of stay for Medicare patients are longer.  This is having a ripple effect on the ED as well as EMS.  This issue is a top priority for MIEMSS.  There was discussion of “frequent flyers” abusing the system and causing some of the problem.  Dr. Chizmar stated the problem is multifaceted and they are looking at options (alternate destinations, community paramedicine, mobile integrated health).  Funding is an issue for these programs.   

MFRI:  Jim Radcliffe reporting for BLS and ALS (Todd Dyche not present).

· Electronic version of the field internship program.  
· Manager of IDS has left; they are looking for a replacement.  
· Assistant director of field ops is open.  
· EMT instructors are needed across the state.  
· EMS skills will be held March 30 – 31 and April 13 – 14.  Candidates need to attend both sessions.  
· Maryland chapter of national disaster coalition is looking to do ADLS on May 30 – 31.    Prerequisite is BDLS certified.  
· Active Assailant - a survey targeting senior leadership will be going out to see what is being done as far as training and see where vulnerabilities are.  There was a question of mandating training for EMS and cost of equipment.  The group is tasked with setting up guidelines; they cannot mandate training and are not looking at who will pay for equipment.  
· ALS Course schedule requests went out; please get them in before April 1.  Canned courses are being cancelled due to lack of enrollment; he’s asking everyone to work with surrounding jurisdictions to try and fill them.  
· EMT launched four pilot classes of the Frederick County EMT model started last month (all volunteer providers).  94 students were enrolled; they have lost 6 (withdrew).  We should have some idea of how they are doing at the next meeting.  Feedback so far from students is the use of computers is a challenge for some folks; they like the new book.  They haven’t heard feedback about quizzes.  They have not reached out to those that withdrew.  Instructors like the format and material.  There was a question of getting information about getting a breakdown success rate between college and MFRI courses.  Many college students have no reason to take the Registry test.  Jim said they can look at MFRI numbers; they have about a 50% rate of students that don’t test.  MFRI has submitted a supplemental budget to become testing centers (regional centers and College Park).  They hope this will help in the issues with getting students to test in a timely manner.   There was discussion of the overall education system failing the student; there are students in classes that have been unsuccessful 4 and 5 times.  Jim said that approving officials should know that some students have failed numerous times and are we doing the student a disservice in sending them to the class.  There was a question of having prerequisites for people starting classes.  The Executive committee is wrestling with this idea.     
MSP aviation:  Cpl Robinson stated the Easton section has returned to 24/7 service as of February 13.  Western Maryland is still struggling with coverage.  They are having a hard time recruiting paramedics for aviation.  Pilots are back from overseas so the shortage is getting better.  3 pilots are in training and 3 have been offered jobs.  4 trooper candidates will graduate Friday.  They will have to do field training then will be placed on helicopters (about a 7 month process).  Ventilator training has been completed.  They had a booth at the JEMS conference and there was a lot of interest in the program.    
RAC Shock Trauma:  Carla Aresco looking a changing the monthly broadcast – many are doing zoom on their computers.  They will do a case study in April.  Goal would be to have the county present the patient and continue from the hospital perspective.  Dr. Scalea did a case study review with Baltimore County.  Airway classes are being formed.  
Old Business:  nothing.  
New Business:  Josiah Hunt award committee to be set up to review resumes as they come in.  Chris St. John and Sherrie Sauers have expressed interest; anyone else interested, please let Linda know.    
Good of the committee:  Next EMS committee meeting will be May 18, location TBD.  
Meeting adjourned at 1435.
Respectfully submitted

Linda Dousa
